
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

April Board Meeting Minutes 
April 3, 2019 

 
Board Members Present: 

 
Dennis Ball   Diana Millhollin 
Henry Pretzer  Joe Cassinerio II   
Diana Dean   Mike Quiroz    
Tina Sumner   Janet Lucido    
Kevin Nehring  Elida Gonzalez    
Bill Reddington  Yvonne Moreno 
 
Visitors Present: 
Scott Hays 
Ken Herrington 
  
 
Meeting Opened:  6:18 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
March Board Meeting Minutes:  Motion to approve as written by Tina S., 2nd by 
Kevin N., motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  No report. 
 
Advocacy:  Tina S.  3 road closures in Clovis posted on the FCC Facebook site.   
 
Kirch Flat Ride May 4:   Mike Q. and Yvonne M.:   They provided printed flyers.  The 
Bike Shop at WWP is added as a sponsor at Winton Park.  FACT is handling the 
Trimmer Rest Stop.  T-shirt order is pending.  They are still looking for volunteers. 
 
BLDC:  Dennis B.:  Jerseys and posters are on order.   
 
C2K:  Dennis B.:  June 22.  Beaver Slide on Big Creek Road is closed, so at this time 
the plan is to cut out Big Creek and re-route to Tamarak.   It is too soon to tell if we 
can ride past the Kaiser snow gate.   
 
Kevin N. advised the Burrough Valley Bridge at Tollhouse will be replaced at some 
point.  There are gates preventing access to climb out of Big Creek.   



 
Dennis spoke to the owner of a cryotherapy clinic who wants to help sponsor by 
providing a discount deal.   
 
Grizzly Century:   Dennis B.:  He will start working on the permits. 
 
Members Meeting at Grizzly Stadium:  On Hiatus.   
 
On Demand Movie:  Bikes of Wrath:  April 15 club outing.   There are enough 
people signed up to confirm the movie will be shown. 
 
Tour de Lakes:  Dennis B.:  He is still looking for a ride director.  Date:  July 27.  He 
will put out a request on Facebook.    
 
Ride of Silence:  Do we want to make it an FCC event rather than going through the 
official site?  Date is pending, but has been the 3rd Thursday in May in the past (May 
16).   Can discuss further next meeting.   
 
May is Bike Month Activities: 
Mall to Mall Ride:  May 8.  FCBC puts it on.  Do we want to do our own version of a 
shop to shop ride on a weekend?  Tina S. stepped up and advised she would make 
bike shop contacts to feel out interest.   
Ride of Silence:  Date Pending 
Kirch Flat:  May 4 
Ride for Kids’ Helmets (Partner with the Fire Department).  Dennis will make 
contact with Tony Molina regarding coordinating with the fire department 
fundraiser.    
 
Storage Unit:  Diana D.:  Diana reminded everyone when they bring back items after 
a ride, there is an area to return the bins.  She will go through the bins and put items 
back where they belong.  She also reminded to not take the marked bins, but use the 
empty bins to add the items needed for the event and to clean any utensils or 
reusable containers before returning them.     
 
New Business:   Diana suggested we have a meeting soon regarding ride event 
master planning.  She provided an update on the injuries sustained by an FCC cyclist 
on the prior week’s Taco Ride.  Joe C. recommended putting together a protocol for 
ride leaders to follow when there is an accident.  Diana D. suggested obtaining the 
form put together by Angelo Quitorio for the BLDC.  We should have any necessary 
forms available for ride leaders on the internet.  Dennis will add ride rules to 
Facebook and to the website. 
    
Meeting Adjourned:  7.43 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary  
 
 
 



 


